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SEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

As we prepare for the upcoming ENGAGE series, weôre 
inviting everyone to share in a work that we all treasure.  
Members of our community are invited to host small groups 
that will gather during the coming Lenten Season.  The goal 
of these gatherings is rather simple.  Weôll take a look at the 
scriptures for the coming Sunday, talk about what they mean 
for us, and share ways that we intend to live in response to 
Godôs word. 
 It sounds pretty simple.  But God does extraordinary 
things through the most humble undertakings.  On the 
surface it may not sound like a plan to change the way that 
others live, but God writes straight with crooked lines.  Again 
and again, he demonstrates that the way to bring about what 
we think we want is to embrace what he desires. 

 

Back in the old days, people used to question which parts of the Mass were most important.  In truth, the question was 
more often asked: How late can I arrive and have it still count?  The flipside of this question is, of course: How early 
can I leave and still receive full credit?  The expressed understanding is that my participation is not important. 

    Both questions reflect a very limited and legalistic view of Mass.  Mass is an obligation, itôs something Iôm supposed 
to do.  I think we really need to admit that when people are asking these questions weôve lost the battle.  To join in the celebration of 
the Eucharist should be the great joy of our life, a blessed opportunity we would not easily dismiss.  One of the hopes of every reform 
is to recapture this essential nature of worship. 
 Thatôs not to say that Mass should be entertaining.  The purpose of worship is to give praise and glory to God.  Whether Mass is 
uplifting or boring is somewhat beside the point.  Mass is about God, not me.  But he does desire a natural response on our part to the 
call to worship.  If obstacles prevent my full, conscious, and active participation in liturgy, those need to be addressed. 
 Sometimes the obstacles come from those who exercise custody of the liturgy: ill-prepared preachers, sloppy presiders, music that 
does not invite participation, liturgical ministers who seem perfunctory.  The list could go on and on, but sometimes the problem is not 
ñthemò; rather, the problem is me.  Do I come to worship prepared to encounter the living God?  Am I prepared to be molded more fully 
into his likeness? 
 One of the blessings of every liturgical reform is that we are compelled to step back and think about what weôre doing.  When the 
words no longer trickle off our tongue, or the actions are slightly different, we are brought to consider where we are and what weôre 
about.  The goal of liturgical prayer is to bring about a better living of our faith.  Only with the help of God can we make that happen. 

FR. MICHAELõS PAGEé. 

 
 Scripture reminds us that Jesus of Nazareth was very 
skilled at delegation.  He didnôt attempt to do it all.  Rather, 
he invited others to assist in his work.  We call this: ñMaking 
Disciples.ò  And it is a work which continues in every age. 
 As the Lord instructs, delegation is not about abdication.  
Itôs not about walking away from responsibility.  Instead, 
delegation requires ongoing communication with those who 
are tasked with the fulfillment of various responsibilities.  It 
requires formation and training.  It requires that necessary 
skills and tools be provided those who actually will 
accomplish many things. 
 Not only do ñmany hands make light work,ò but many 
people are required for our parish to fulfill its mission and 
purpose.  One person can only accomplish so much.  The 
Master of the Harvest invites us all to lend a hand in his 
work. 

 Living as disciples invites us to embrace Godôs will.  As servants of 
the Father, we are to make his priorities our own, even to set aside 
our own plans, and so accomplish his mission.  As the life of Jesus of 
Nazareth bears witness, this is no easy undertaking.  But it begins 
with awareness that everything I have is a gift from the Father.  
Everything has been given to me that I may serve him and accomplish 
his work. 
 Not often, but occasionally, I am asked whether St. Barbaraôs is a 
ñStewardship Parish.ò  That is, do we define ourselves as a 
community whose members recognize their gifts, and gratefully place 
these at the service of God?  Do we live in such a way as to express 
the truth that our time, talent, and treasure are not really our own, but 
rather, they are gifts entrusted to us by the Father to be used 
according to his will? 
 At times, I fear that as parish leaders we unintentionally undermine 
the promotion of stewardship.  Weôre always asking for volunteers.  
Thereôs always some special financial appeal.  In the real world, 
thereôs always a problem to be solved, and often weôre busy trying to 
address those needs.  But the needs will always exist until we invite 
everyone to live the demands of stewardship.  So, whatôs the next 
step that we are invited to take in living as Godôs stewards? 

 Since ordination, I have grown to love the experience of daily 
Mass.  Initially, it was to a large extent just a part of my job.  But 
today, itôs an integral part of my prayer life.  When I donôt celebrate 
Mass, Iôm aware that somethingôs missing. 
 I choose to believe that most parishionersô experience mirrors my 
own.  If weôve never regularly participated in this daily offering, thereôs 
little reason to initiate a new practice.  And so I extend an invitation to 
those who have not joined in the celebration of daily Mass to come 
pray with us.  You may be pleasantly surprised by what you discover. 



SEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

Foundations of Faith  
Resurrection of the Body  

Integrate the implications of bodily resurrection into our  

daily respect and care for the human body; identify the  

connection between body and soul; explore the principles of 

resurrection and transformation after death; and discern the 

implications of our beliefs in the resurrection of the body.  
 

March 13 | 5:30 to 8:15 PM  
 

Questions? Reach out to Joan Duncan.  

724-744-7474, ext. 105  

jduncan@dioceseofgreensburg.org  

é. MARCH 1- 3 | grades 9- 12 
Laurelville Retreat Center 

COST IS $130 | REGISTER ONLINE 

Deadline 2.27.19. 

?s - Reach out to Elisa in the Parish Office. 

Last call to get your spot  
or sponsor a teen 

CAMP  

VIRTUE 
RETURNS 

JULY 8-12 
FOR ALL MS STUDENTS 

March¡s 
 
 

March 10 | 7:00 to 9:00 PM 
All 6-8 Graders | St. Barbara Room 

March 17 | 7:00 to 9:00 PM 
All 9-12 Graders 

Location forthcoming! 

March¡s 

A Lenten Guide  

for Teens 

Available this March  

in our Lenten Zone 


